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Upcoming Dates 

 Greetings, Kia Ora Koutou Katoa, Talofa Lava, Malo e Lelei, Kia Orana, 
Fakalofa atu, Kumusta, Shlama Ellokhon, Zdravo, Kona Mauri, Malo Ni, 
Salam Alaikum, Bula Vinaka, Namaste, Chao Ban 

 
 

 
 

Week 6 
 
Wednesday 21 November 
Year 7&8 Swimming 
 
Friday 23 November 
Year 8 Retreat Day 
Tyburn Monastery 
9.00am  - 3.00pm 
 
School Assembly 
Led by Arohanui Tuarua 
Whanau please feel free to join 
us in celebrating our week. 
2.00 pm - Church 
 
 

Week 7 
 
Monday 26 November 
Morning Liturgy 
Led by Whakanui Tuatahi 
ALL WELCOME 
 
Year 7&8 
Swimming/Water Safety 
9.00am - 10.30am  
 
Tuesday 27 November 
Year 7&8 
Swimming/Water Safety 
9.00am - 10.30am 
 
Thursday 29 November 
Pre-entry 2019 Meeting 
2019 new entrants visit to 
their new classes  
8.45am - 10.45am 

 Gala   
I would like to thank the community for supporting such an amazing                       
gala. The PTFA Team produced a well run and community focused                     
gala. Together we raised over $35,000 profit. The best result in many                       
years. Thank you to the communities who came together to run the                       
stalls, your food was so good it was all bought by 11.30am.  
 
Thank you to the staff who played a big role in ensuring a successful                           
event. And the biggest thank you to Mrs Ana Baice and the PTFA.                         
What a wonderful combined effort from this small team who produce                     
magic. 
 
Kapa Haka Festival  
I was so proud of our Kapa Haka group on Saturday at the Regional                           
Festival. Our strong group of twenty pupils stood up with pride and                       
used their beautiful voices. I was amazed with the sound.  
 
To me it felt like being a part of something special, our first ever                           
experience at Regionals. Thank you to the parents for allowing your                     
children to make history and giving the group a real sense of identity.  
 
We would like to thank Mrs Milich-Misikini, Mrs Flavell and our tutors                       
Whaea Jadein and Whaea Marion for their commitment to team,                   
training, uniforms, letters….. Seeing the pupils faces on beam must                   
have been so rewarding. Look out when we double the size of the                         
group in 2019.  
 
Ukulele Festival  
As our bus pulled up at school on Saturday, the Ukulele Festival Group                         
also arrived. The team of 30 pupils and staff had spent the day at the                             
Ukulele Festival. This is a wonderful celebration of music and song. We                       
would like to thank Mrs Maletino, Miss Leung Wai, Miss Maletino and                       
Mr Ross for training the team and giving our pupils this wonderful                       
opportunity to show their talents.  
 
We look forward to hearing both groups perform during our school                     
events later this term. 
 
A thought to leave with you: 
“​Life to the full! The only way to restore to the poor their lost dignity.”   
M Carmel Bourke 
 
Ngā mihi nui and God Bless 
Mr Ryan  
Principal 
 

 



Friday 30 November 
 

 

Cultural DanceCultural Dance  
FestivalFestival  
Start 12.30pm, finish 2.30pmStart 12.30pm, finish 2.30pm  

  

No School Assembly 

 
 
Week 8 
 
Monday 3 December 
Morning Liturgy 
ADVENT  
ALL WELCOME 
 
Tuesday 4 December 
Year 6 Boys Retreat 
Rainbow’s End 
 
 

 

To the following students (and 
their whanau) who have recently 
started at our school 
 
Tiroi Baroko 
Alaimaina Ah Kuoi 

 

 
Welcome to Whaea 
Charlene Takerei who will 
be working with and 
supporting the learning of 
our tamariki in Tika team. 
 

 

Kapa Haka - Te Roopu o Hato Ani 

 
Last Saturday our very small but LOUD Kapa Haka group did our                       
school proud performing at the Auckland Regional Kapa Haka festival                   
for the first time in the school’s history, alongside some of the most                         
outstanding Primary Haka groups in New Zealand. 

Initially a little shocked by the huge audience they faced, it didn't take                         
long for them to relax and let their lights shine. The smiles that                         
radiated on their faces and their strength in singing were spurred on                       
by the great support and encouragement of the audience. It was a                       
very humbling experience for staff, tutors, students and whanau                 
representatives. 

Whakawhetai Whaea Jadein and Whaea Marion for your belief in this                     
kaupapa, your time, expertise and aroha for our tamariki. We have                     
been blessed that you have been sent to grow and support us. Rock on                           
2019, now we know what we are up for next year and i'm sure we will                               
be even better. 

Please​ click here​ to view video of photos. Click here ​Performance 

 

 

PTFA Raffle Winners 
1st Prize -   #4351      - Aaron Perham 
2nd Prize -  #0247      - Merron Dinkha 
3rd Prize -   #3112      - Josephine Fiso 
                                                         Please ​click here​ to view Gala video 

https://drive.google.com/open?id=1RdXN3N8YKwsq1_X4fTcnmAstGPuPULkL
https://drive.google.com/open?id=1azul8IE1LwiwT4UhRNgoyRmz0wojlXug
https://drive.google.com/open?id=1ezfzDhBxnKCLbajdMXbxyEqe8g27i2O4


 

Gospel Value of the week 

HOPEHOPE  
TumanakoTumanako  

  
UPCOMING LITURGICAL 

CELEBRATIONS: 
Please join us. 

 
Friday 23 November 
Hub Led Morning MassHub Led Morning Mass  
Led by Whakanui Tuatahi 
9.00 am - Church 
 

WEEK 7WEEK 7  
First week of ADVENTFirst week of ADVENT  

 
 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION 
CURRICULUM 
 

Strand:Strand:    
ADVENTADVENT 

 
Family-Whanau book 
 
Catholic Community Links 
 
Auckland Catholic Diocese 
St Anne’s Parish Mass Time 
 
 

 

 
Our school gala was a beautiful showcase of community                 

spirit. ​Coming together as a community to ensure the                 

gala is a success (for our children) was a gentle reminder                     

how we can achieve great things by ​working together​​. I                   

marvelled looking around at the many ‘faces’ of the St                   

Anne community. The obvious dedication from parent and               

family helpers, to staff and the children themselves               

highlights ​how our faith and our children can bring                 

everyone together​​. I am reminded again how we are not                   

created by God to live alone. Living in community is an                     

essential expression of who we are. But community does                 

not just happen - it is something that men, women and                     

children must work together to develop. ​“Participation is                

a duty to be fulfilled consciously by all, with                 

responsibility and with a view to the common good.”                 

Compendium of the Social Doctrine of the Church.               

Community becomes even more powerful when it includes               

the entire community. When all members of the               

community pull together for a united cause, the power                 

becomes unlimited. The change, or transformation, that             

occurs from the entire community is something greater               

than just what a small group of the community or an                     

individual can achieve. 

The gala was a great example of ‘people’ coming and                   

working together. The money raised from the gala goes                 

straight to providing and giving our children resources               

that they might not otherwise be exposed to. As                 

mentioned earlier, how awesome it was witnessing this               

coming together!! Witnessing how everyone played a part -                 

whether small or big - ensured that our gala was a                     

success. We can only grow stronger and better by                 

working together. I am immensely blessed and privileged               

to be a part of this thriving community spirit that we have                       

here at St Anne’s School/Parish community. 

 

http://www.faithalive.org.nz/assets/Resources/Family-whanau-book.pdf
http://www.aucklandcatholic.org.nz/
http://www.manurewacatholic.org.nz/mass-times/


 

 
Well done to the following 
children who have received 

 

Principal 
Awards 

 
Aroha - Year 0&1:  
Zander Pasco 
Adrian Harboly 
Marvena Khamis 
Hope Mateseni 
Fred Samasoni 
 
Tika - Year 1&2: 
Dolina Nissan 
Romeo Smith  
Hunter Betham 
Vanessa Khamo 
Nyla Manukau-McDonald 
Kingston Luatua 
Lokas Esho 
Noah Kasi 
 
Whakanui -Year 3&4: 
Danielle Luamanu 
Lynetah Afualo-Iemamea 
Santana Ihaka 
Zildjian Sta Maria 
David Nisan 
Erenderia Schuster 
Josh Jereza 
Braxton Sila 
 
Arohanui - Year 5&6: 
April Vaolepu 
Daniel Tuusolo 
Teuila Faafoi 
David Nguyen 
Angella Sta Maria 
Katherina Mudliar 
Alexander Vujcich 
Stephen Faaui 
 
Tumanako - Year 7&8: 
Mikayla Kalolo 

 

 
Celebrating our Achievements & Successes 

 
Number One Volunteers  

 
Congratulations to Sidell 
and Jennifer for winning 
our Week 4 Excellence 
trophy.  Sidell and 
Jennifer are always 
volunteering and 
preparing to lead 
numeracy workshops. 
Using their own time to 
prepare and confidently 
teaching their peers. 
 
 

Outstanding Ambassador  
 
Our Excellence award last week was 
awarded to  Sosefo from Arohanui 
Tuarua.  The sensational Sosefo was 
nominated for ​being an outstanding 
ambassador for St Anne's and 
answering questions confidently.  
 
 
 
 
 

 

Kids for Kids Choir 
Last Tuesday night some of our 
students were involved in the 
KidsforKids concert held at the 
Vodafone Events Centre. There 
were lots of other schools there 
as well. We had to learn lots of 
different songs and at the 
rehearsal we also had to learn 
all the actions. Jackie Clark and Nathan King were our hosts and 
it was a great night and we had lots of fun!! Thank you to our 
teachers and our parents for all their support. 

By ​Lavinia Kauvalu 

 



 
 

 
Upcoming Sports 
Fixtures: 
 
Week 6 
 
Tuesday 20 November 
MPSSA Athletics Meet 
Years 5&6 Athletics team 
Jellicoe Park 
(SAVE DATE - 22/11/18) 
 
 
Week 8 
 
Wednesday 5 December 
Weetbix Tryathlon 
Tryathlon competitors  
Mountfort Park 
 

CONGRATULATIONSCONGRATULATIONS  
POMPALLIER HOUSEPOMPALLIER HOUSE  

ON WINNING ATHLETICS DAY! 
 
Miss Siluuga  
Sports Coordinator 

 

 
 

Attendance Dues 
Please contact Mrs Sparks at         
the school office if you have any             

Year 7&8 Touch & Athletics 
These past two weeks at St Anne’s have been so busy with different                         
sports tournaments for our intermediate girls! We’ve had the Year 7&8                     
girls touch team placed third at the Counties Zone Tournament. A                     
huge thank you to Mr Ross and Mrs Milich-Misikini for training and                       
coaching the girls on the day. We also had the Year 7&8 Central                         
Counties Athletics meet where six of our girls qualified for the Counties                       
tournament in long jump, discus, shot put, 200m and 100m sprints. We                       
wish Pelenatete, Salafai, Tiarevia, Sariyah, Miriama and Krystal the                 
best of luck at the Counties Athletics Tournament.  

 
 

 ​Spectacular School Athletics Day 

 
On Thursday the 15th of November, the Year 4-8 students walked down            
to Jellicoe Park to compete in our school athletics day. There were            
students dressed head to toe in green, blue, yellow and red to represent             
their house groups. All our students used their strength and speed to            
compete in discus, shot put, long jump, high jump and track events. It was              
great to see so many students giving new events a try on the day! Our               
day concluded with a house relay against one team of staff members and             
a team of family members. The students cheered on the runners and it             
was great to see the staff team come in third. A huge thank you to the                
parents who helped run events on the day. Results were as followed:  

1st - Pompallier  ​2nd - McAuley  ​3rd - Maher  ​4th - Chanel  
Please ​click here​ to view video 

 

https://drive.google.com/open?id=18M0uoggnxytxihzrcptmBHX5vGyslvhC
https://drive.google.com/open?id=18M0uoggnxytxihzrcptmBHX5vGyslvhC
https://drive.google.com/open?id=1FAn7LOBCHA3InCKc2gz8fkYij5FKPsR9


queries regarding your account       
or you are unable to make           
payments Ph 269 0023 .         
Thank you. 

 

School Uniform 
Our school uniform     
is now available for       
you to purchase     
online through our     
supplier ​Argyle   
Schoolwear​.  

 
 

2019 Enrolments 
We are now taking enrolments for Term 1        
2019. If you have a child turning 5 and not          
yet enrolled please come to the school       
office to collect an enrolment pack. 

 
 

Our last day of 
school is Friday, 
14 December 
2018, finishing 
at 12.45pm. 

Our first day of school for Term 1 
2019 is Monday, 4 February 2018 
at 8.45am 

 

 
 
 

 
St Anne's Manurewa  

Facebook 

  
We woke up to a beautiful Saturday morning and we were excited                       
because we were going to the Ukulele Festival at The Trust Arena in                         
Henderson. The stadium was a sea of colours - everyone was wearing                       
colourful t-shirts, leis and hats. The host of the festival Jackie Clark                       
was amazing and when she announced our school name, during the                     
parade, we cheered and shouted as loud as we could! Then we got                         
ready to play our ukulele songs that we had been learning. We had an                           
awesome day with lots of fun and laughter. Thank you to Mrs Maletino                         
and Ms Leung Wai for sharing our passion for learning the uke and                         
helping us prepare for the Ukulele Festival and thank you to everyone                       
who came along and joined in the fun! 

By Judith Tulilo and Naedine Chang 

 
This newsletter is intended for the St Anne’s Catholic School Community.  
If you received this email unintentionally please click ​here​. To opt out of this mailing list 
please visit ​https://groups.google.com/a/stanne.school.nz/d/optout  

 

 

 

     

 

https://www.argyleonline.co.nz/shop/auckland/st-annes-catholic-school
https://www.argyleonline.co.nz/shop/auckland/st-annes-catholic-school
https://www.facebook.com/StannesManurewa/
https://www.facebook.com/StannesManurewa/
https://groups.google.com/a/stanne.school.nz/d/optout
https://groups.google.com/a/stanne.school.nz/d/optout

